Good morning Senator Olson,

As a follow-up to the letter I sent this morning from the Interior Fire Chiefs Association I wanted to provide you with this information.

Tragically last night the North Star Volunteer Fire Department had its first fire fatality since 2001.  The cause of the fire is still under investigation however the mobile home the victim was living in had two entrances.  The back entrance was blocked by household clutter.  At this time it appears that occupant tried to exit the house through the front door however this is where the fire was located and he was unable to exit the home.

Would a working residential sprinkler system in this home have saved a life?  Most probably the answer is yes.  

This is a tragic event but dramatically points out that local government needs to have all of the tools available to them to assist in protecting the residents of their jurisdictions.  SB129 takes away that local option not only for single family residences but also for assisted living facilities and daycare centers that house children over night.

I testified on the March 17th reference the opposition the Interior Fire Chiefs Association have to this bill.  I will be on the teleconference this afternoon and would be willing to comment, if called upon,  on the tragic fire last night and how this bill would affect our ability to have the local option to adopt life safety ordinances.

If you have any questions you can call me at the number below or on my cell phone 907-378-4680.

Thank you,

Jeff Tucker, Fire Chief
North Star Volunteer Fire Department
2358 Bradway Road
North Pole, Alaska 99705
(907)-488-3400 - Office
www.northstarfire.org 
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